
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

June Board Meeting Minutes 
June 3, 2020 

 
Board Members Present (Zoom Meeting): 
Dennis Ball  Yvonne Moreno William Ewy  Ken Herrington 
Joe Cassinerio Diana Dean  Diana Millhollin Henry Pretzer  
Janet Lucido  Mark Locatelli Michael Quiroz  
 
Visitors Present: 
Jim Lucido  Brandie Davis  Scott Hays Michelle Sosa (Zoom) 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:35 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball  
 
May Board Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve as written, Joe C.; 2nd by Mark L., 
approved.   
 
Advocacy:  No Report  

 
Treasurer’s Report:  No Report 
 
All Club Ride:  Diana D.:  She was looking for ideas.  She wants it to be an “A” level 
ride inviting to members and non-members.  It was discussed and the date of June 
27 was picked.  The ride can start at the Clovis Veterans’ Memorial parking lot and 
travel down the trail to Trailhead Park at Shepherd and Sunnyside.  More details 
will be added and an event created.  Tentative times from 8 am-11 am.    
 
Ride of Silence Recap:  Dennis:   There was a good turnout with approximately 35 
riders.  For the most part, everyone adhered to the 6’ distance rule.   
 
Kirch Flat:  Yvonne M. and Mike Q.:  It will be held September 5, 2020.  Entries are 
open, but no one has signed up yet.  They are working on precautions and will have 
masks and gloves available for volunteers.  Food will for the most part be pre-
packaged.  They will have a rollout of 20 riders a minute.  They ask that people 
spread out for the after ride meal, which will be provided by the taco truck.  There 
will be no QOM or KOM this year due to the staggered start.  The theme will be 
Mexico Independence day.      
 



Grizzly Committee:  Dennis and Mike Q.:  FCC will be responsible for registration 
and shopping.  The North Fork committee will handle the rest stops, BBQ and day of 
operations.   Dennis is recommending they add the day of festival they used to have.  
The Lions’ Club will be doing the breakfast.  Dennis will be on the committee that 
will start having meetings soon.  Volunteers needed.  Diana D. will put out a request 
list.   
 
Cliques:  We discussed cycling cliques and whether we as a club can do more to be 
more inviting to potential new cyclists and new members.  It was suggested that 
ride leaders could be cognizant of being more encouraging.  We also discussed 
racism, which has no place in FCC.  Dennis found a quote “Racism and bigotry are 
unacceptable in America….unacceptable anywhere”.  It was suggested we add this to 
our website.     
    
New FCC Kit Design:   The committee will finalize and will try to have the jersey 
design and orders available by the welcome back ride.  The design needs to be 
completed by June 22 in order to get them back by September.  Joe C. made a motion 
to accept the concept design.  Janet L. 2nd.  Passed.     
 
Standing Positions Committee:  Diana D.  She will discuss with Tina S and Michelle 
S.. for an update next meeting.   Medical personnel and SAG standing positions are 
already set.   
 
New Business:  The Annual Monterey 17 Mile Ride will be held January 16, 2021.   
 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:56 PM 
Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 

 


